COLORADO

Department of
Transportation

Public Notice and Opportunity For Public Comment

We are requesting public comments on impacts to the Florence River Park associated with the State Highway 115 Bridge over the Arkansas
River Scour Repair project. If you have any concerns or comments, please contact Lindsay Edgar.

Lindsay Edgar
Colorado Department of Transportation
2829 West Howard Place
Denver, CO 80204
303-512-4157 or Lindsay.edgar@state.co.us

The Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) is proposing to conduct scour critical repairs to the SH 115 Bridge over the Arkansas River,
located at mile marker 11.4 just east of the City of Florence in Fremont County.

The project consists of constructing the following:

e A new riprap guidebank along the southwest corner of the SH 115 Bridge along the Arkansas Riverbank to improve the alignment of the
Arkansas River with the existing bridge structure. CDOT will acquire a small permanent easement from the City of Florence and the
Florence River Park to maintain the guidebank.

e New riprap along the existing bridge abutments and bridge piers to provide additional protection from scour.

The adjacent Florence River Park will be utilized for construction access and staging. Construction vehicles and equipment will enter the park at
the west entrance and travel along a temporary construction access road to the staging area, allowing access to the southwest corner of the
bridge. Access to the temporary construction road and the southwest section of the Florence River Park will not be accessible to the public
during construction. The existing 10-foot wide trail through the Florence River Park will be slightly modified by relocating a short segment of the
trail further to the west and will remain open to users. See the SH 115 Arkansas River Bridge Access Plan for more information.
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